
Girdwood Land Use Committee

Notice of Meeting on April 10, 2017
 Minutes Final

Agenda Item LUC 1704-01: 
Call to order 7:02PM
Agenda Approved for April 10, 2017 Regular Meeting
Minutes Approved for March 13, 2017 Regular Meeting
Minutes Approved for March 22, 2017 GBOS/LUC Joint Quarterly Meeting
LUC Officer reports - None
Announcements:
GBOS/MOA Quarterly Meeting is scheduled for MON April 24 at 4PMin the Girdwood Community Room.

Presentation:
Tim Stallard, Alien Species Control, presentation on invasive weeds in Girdwood & spraying for weeds in 2017.
Tim handles the contract for invasive weeds.  He recommends increased spraying in order to get control over weeds in Girdwood:  Reed Canary grass, Orange Hawkweed, Bird Vetch, Canada Thistle, White Sweet Clover.  He plans to spray Rodeo and Milestone, herbicides that are effective against these weeds with proper application.

Locations for spraying are:  
Soccer Field/Aspen Mountain Road

Virgin Creek Trailhead/Timberline Road

Crow Creek Road Bus Turnaround

Arlberg Bike Path

Verbier Road

Winner Creek XC Trailhead area.  

Agenda Item LUC 1704-02:  Public Comment
Tim Cabana wants to explore Girdwood seceding from Municipality of Anchorage. Diana offers to turn the file over to him so he can see what research uncovered about this in the past.  Tim plans to have a poll at the next LUC meeting to see what the community thinks about this.

Agenda Item LUC 1704-03: Committee reports:
GBOS Report (Jerry Fox):  GBOS sent letter to Mayor and Governor outlining the 2 issues of lack of pro-active highway enforcement and uncertainty of response in case of a serious accident on the highway.  Goal of the letter was to encourage other groups to voice their concerns.  There has been no response from the Mayor or Governor.  

Diana Livingston states that Girdwood 2020 Seward/Kenai Highway Task Force is planning summit of stakeholders from the Kenai.  
Trails Committee Report (Brian Burnett):  Meeting on April 4 was dominated by discussion about proposed Nordic ski trail. Also discussed were the Mountain bike alliance regarding the proposed bike trail, summer trail work by SCA crew, hand tram work to be done before summer season, wrapping up winter grooming, cemetery trails, and Girdwood Trail Plan. Next meeting is TUE May 2 at 7PM in the Girdwood Community Room.
Girdwood Area Plan Review Committee (Lewis Leonard):  Meeting on April 6 to begin update of Girdwood Area Plan.  Janice Crocker is working on a website, there will be social media presence as well, a community survey.  Group plans to meet every other week, and first task is to read through existing plan chapter by chapter and identify areas to be updated.  Next meeting will focus on Chapter 2 of the existing plan: History. Next meeting is WED April 19 at 6PM in the Girdwood Community Room.
Cemetery Committee (Tommy O’Malley) : Kyle updates that the Cemetery Committee is working on visioning so that they have a concept to present to consultants for design/engineering phase. Next meeting is THU May 11 at 1PM in the Girdwood Community Room.
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Title 21, Chapter 9 Review Committee (Tim Cabana & Marco Zaccaro):  Tim says he and Marco have not been able to meet yet.  He sets a tentative meeting for MON April 17 at 6PM in the Girdwood Community Room.
HLB Commission Report (Diana Livingston):  HLB Commission meets next on April 13 (THU). At that meeting they expect to approve the 2017 work program.  In response to a letter from Nick Georgelos HLB is planning to make more vacant land available for sale.  HLB will be re-posting the for sale sign on parcel D5 (across Egloff from the library) and are working on parcel G6, the lot that Girdwood Family Village is interested in. If this moves forward, there will be need to amend other plans with the change to include residential units with non-profit development.  Other HLB items are Chugach Electric easement on Turnagain Arm, determining easement for the Iditarod National Historic Trail; continued work in the Girdwood Industrial park with road improvements to take place in 2017, wetlands mitigation bank, trespass situation in Indian and land exchange in Bird Creek to resolve issues caused by land having not been surveyed properly before structures were built.
Friends of the Skate Park (Kyle Kelley):  Skate Park committee is planning a work party on May 20 at 10AM to rebuild 3 ramps.  Next meeting is on THU May 11 at 7PM in the Girdwood Community Room.
Old Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1409-04:
Update on Girdwood Industrial Park
Kyle Kelley updates that there was a meeting about 2 weeks ago with stakeholders and HLB staff.  AWWU engineering is working on plan to lower height of new road construction.  It is possible that Cooley can bring more fill in for other lots in addition to fill for their lot #5.  Once the engineering is done on the sewer design, the project will go back out for bid. Project must be completed in 2017 or state grant funds will expire.
Agenda Item LUC 1702-04:
Update of on status of Girdwood Nordic Ski Club proposed additional multi-use, four season trail system. (currently tabled while GNSC/GTC sub-committee works)
Deb Essex reports that GNSC/GTC subcommittee plans to meet for the first time tomorrow, April 11 to work toward consensus on trail concerns.  Survey showed strong support from trail users; most use of trails is for walking. Survey provided some good insight in to trail users and their use types.

New Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1704-04:
Girdwood Mountain Bike Alliance, initial presentation of conceptual trail plan for flow trails  – Dan Starr & Nick Georgelos.
GMBA was formed this fall in response to lack of trails and growing interest in mountain biking.  Plan is to use the Nordic 5k as access in summer to downhill flow trails, which should be bike only and directional for safety.  2-way multi-use connector trail planned to connect from Nordic loop to cat track. In winter, this would help create connection from upper meadows to 5K.  Goal is to build trails that are 4-5’ tread and 8-10’ clearing.  Bike trails use the existing terrain and topography to create interesting trail features.  Hardened surface.  Intent is for summer use, although winter use is possible depending upon access and weather.

GMBA hopes to rough in trail this summer, use volunteers to help dig and pack.  Additional fundraising required, they plan to get done what they can once they have permission.  Project to be presented at HLB later this month.

More info available on their website at:  www.bikegirdwood.com
Group will be seeking recommendation for Resolution of Support from LUC at the May meeting.

Kate Sandberg states that GTC supports the GMBA plans and that GMBA met with USFS and changed conceptual plan with input from USFS.  Recent survey re-enforces the need for more mountain biking trails, as does the illegal trail work on Abe’s trail.

Agenda Item LUC 1704-05:
Girdwood Community Gardens, Amanda Sassi presentation regarding community garden concepts.
Plan is to start with re-claiming the garden beds in front of Little Bears and KEUL, and adding more to that area.  If there is continued interest, concept is to add garden beds to the south side of the Library building, where there is good sunlight and access to water. Goal is to run the program as it is run in Anchorage – with fees for lease of garden plot to make construction and upkeep self-sustaining.  More info is available: https://www.muni.org/Departments/parks/Pages/CommunityGardens.aspx
If there is interest, plan is to build garden beds in fall and start with garden beds for lease in Summer, 2018.

Amanda will be away for school in May, but will return to LUC asking for recommendation to GBOS for resolution of support.in June.

Agenda Item LUC 1704-06:
Public Safety Advisory Committee request for LUC to discuss HB156, which could provide property tax break for some businesses, limiting Service Area funds.

Group discusses HB156 – which is a method to encourage urban renewal in disadvantaged areas.  By offering tax incentive, business could be encouraged to build in an area and create an asset for the community.  After some number of years the tax incentive is lifted and business pays tax from then on.  Support for this bill is apparently lacking in the legislature and it is not expected to be voted on.  

  
Agenda Item LUC 1704-07:
Glacier City Hall Historic Designation nomination, Grace Pleasants.

Grace is starting work to have Glacier City Hall – the original Fire Hall in Girdwood, placed on the NPS Historic register.  Her concept is that it could be refurbished and used for a ski/mining museum, collaborating with the Roundhouse, in its current location.  Requirement for historic registry is that a building be over 50 years old, and it would then qualify for grants to work on the building structure and bring it back to its original condition.

Kyle Kelley states that this is currently the only warm storage facility for road equipment, and there is no replacement location to fill this need, so repurposing this building would require that another facility is provided for this use. The building is in tough shape, with leaky roof and ice dams in winter.  Creating a tourist attraction in that location causes parking issues, as the lot is already full with Little Bears and park parking.

Meeting adjourned 9:20PM
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